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University of Lethbridge researcher continues his quest to 
develop a new treatment for brain cancer 
 
Dr. Nehal Thakor, a University of Lethbridge professor of chemistry and biochemistry, is one of 
only two Canadian researchers to earn a grant from the American Brain Tumor Association as 
he continues his quest to find a new has received a $50,000 grant to facilitate his research in 
finding a new therapeutic target for glioblastoma, a deadly brain cancer. 
 

The funding is a $50,000 US award from the 
association, with partial funding from the Brain 
Tumour Foundation of Canada. The one-year 
grants support high-risk, high-reward 
innovative approaches that have the potential 
to change existing diagnostic or treatment 
standards. The association recently announced 
a $1.3-million investment to accelerate 
research into adult and pediatric tumours.  

 
“I am extremely grateful to receive this funding,” says Thakor. “Frontline therapeutic agents are 
failing in the clinic, and there is an urgent need to develop novel therapeutic intervention 
strategies for treating patients with glioblastoma tumours. This is one of the deadliest cancers 
and even with surgery, chemotherapy and radiation, the average survival rate is only 15 
months.” 
 
Thakor and his research team want to understand the mechanism that makes glioblastoma 
such an aggressive cancer. They have identified a protein that allows glioblastoma cells to 
survive under conditions that normally cause cell death. His research will help validate the 
protein as a target for therapeutics. 
 
“Dr. Thakor’s research has the potential to benefit many people diagnosed with glioblastoma,” 
says Dr. Dena McMartin, ULethbridge vice-president (research). “His success in obtaining this 
funding speaks to the quality and value of his work, as well as the exceptional facilities and 
health and medical researchers at the University.” 
 
This news release can be found online at glioblastoma research. 

https://www.abta.org/american-brain-tumor-association-announces-1-3-million-in-new-funding-to-accelerate-adult-and-pediatric-brain-tumor-research/
https://www.ulethbridge.ca/unews/article/university-lethbridge-researcher-continues-his-quest-develop-new-treatment-brain-cancer
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Contact:  
 
Caroline Zentner, public affairs advisor 
University of Lethbridge 
403-394-3975 or 403-795-5403 (cell) 
caroline.zentner@uleth.ca 
 
Our University’s Blackfoot name is Iniskim, meaning Sacred Buffalo Stone. The University is 
located in traditional Blackfoot Confederacy territory. We honour the Blackfoot people and their 
traditional ways of knowing in caring for this land, as well as all Indigenous Peoples who have 
helped shape and continue to strengthen our University community. 
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